
TLQWGC GENERAL MEETING – MARCH 25, 2024 

 

Present:  Joy Ridenour, Rita Sipe, Sally Piitz, Leslie Heller, Toni Clough, Holly Sharps, Rose Pearson, 
Sandy Jamison, Janice Pollakoff, Tina Fleisler 

Absent:  Suzanne Wheeler 

 

Call to Order:  4:37 pm by the Vice President, Rose Pearson 

 

Rose Pearson, Vice President 

*  Rose welcomed everyone and presented awards for hole in one, eagles, birdies, and chip-ins for 
the month, as well as most birdies and low nets for the year. 

 

Rita Sipe Tournament Chair,  

*  Rita introduced and thanked the Rats and Birds committee along with our hosts and bartenders 
for the day. 

*  Rita stated that she will be posting the scores for the Rats and Birds tournament.   

*  Members can sign up now on website for April 1, 2024 play. 

*  April greens fees for Big Rock will be $95.00/ round. 

*  Although it is uncertain what the day of play will be for the 2024-2025 season, Rita urged all 
members to keep Mondays and Tuesdays free for the time being. 

*  The tournament committee is trying to include more events that award both gross and net scores 
for the upcoming season as well as allowing play from multiple tees in an effort to accommodate all 
members. 

*  There will be a Miss Hot Tamale tournament on July 22 and July 29, 2024, and Sue and Tom Sweet 
will be hosting a party after the tournament. 

*  Rita announced all the results of the YLE tournament and prizes were awarded for all three Flites. 

*  Rita announced the winners of the special individual Rats and Birds prizes.  The Birds were overall 
winners. 

 

Holly Sharps, Membership Chair 

*  Holly introduced the new member, Sandi Trotter, to the group. 

 



Joy Ridenour, President 

*  Joy reported that the Board had discussed the matter of raising the membership dues for the club 
in order to cover our expenses.  She provided some history of past dues amounts.  The board had 
unanimously voted to present to the members an increase in dues for the upcoming year from 
$110.00 to $125.00 per member.  Joy made the motion to the membership for a vote.  Lyna Newman 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

*  Joy introduced and thanked all the members of her board, both elected and appointed and 
presented gifts to them.  Mention was made that the secretary, Leslie Heller, will be retiring from the 
board.  Deb Tramer was introduced as she will be replacing Leslie as Secretary.  

*  Special thanks were given to Sandi Knechtel, the founder and first president of TLQWGC along 
with a gift as Sandi and her husband will be moving from Trilogy at La Quinta. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:37 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Leslie Heller, Secretary 

 

 


